Minutes for CEPP meeting April 19, 2010

In attendance:  Erica Bastress-Dukehart (Chair), Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Rubén Graciani, Mimi Hellman, Susan Kress, Rik Scarce, Bob Turner, Claire Solomon ‘10

Minutes of April 12th: Approved with revision

I. Old Business

a. The CEPP retreat is set for May 13, 2010 from 10:00 AM – 3:00 PM

b. On Friday, CEPP (EBD) along with Ann Henderson and Anita Harris brought the online transfer credit conversation to the Chairs Meeting.  There was a positive response to the idea of allowing hybrid courses to import for credit.  Additionally, the resolution for faculty voting on the conferral of degrees was re-introduced.  There were questions regarding the tie-in to honors.  It was reiterated that this is not a motion, but a joint CAS/CEPP resolution.  Erica will talk to Kate Graney and bring the amended report to the next CEPP meeting. 

c. Erica Bastress-Dukehart met with Lisa Christenson regarding the survey from the Assessment Steering Committee.  ASC agreed to hold off on the survey until there are more conversations with faculty.  ASC is invited to the upcoming CEPP retreat for further discussion.

II. New Business

a. Susan reported on the status of the Center for Faculty Excellence and the Center Study Group Report.  Members of CEPP weighed in with their perspectives, and a robust discussion followed regarding the possible next steps for the Center.  Of importance is the financial plan for the Center and the locale – either a physical location, or a predominantly on-line network.

Adjourned at 9:37.

Respectfully submitted by Rubén Graciani

